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MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 9th July 2018
MINUTES 

FOR THE SPECIAL MEETING HELD AT 6PM

1.   Welcome and Apologies (see below)

2.   Re-appointment of co-opted trustee.   

Nick Mayo’s term of office had come to an end. She had indicated that she was willing to stand for one more term of office. AA proposed that she be re-appointed for 3 years to end June 2021.  This was approved unanimously.
MAIN MEETING TO BE HELD ON MONDAY 9th July 2018

1. Welcome and Apologies
Present:
Mrs Angela Abell (AA) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair),

Dr Dennis Cox (DC),

Miss Nick Mayo (NM)

Mr Keith Maunder (KM)

Mrs Val Bethell (VB)
Apologies were received from Mr Crispin Clay (CC), Mr Rod Smith (RS), Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer). 
In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL); 
2.  Minutes of the Meeting of 14th May 2018
On the draft minutes that had been circulated, Item 4 stated that the Open Meeting was to be held on 27th July . This was incorrect and should have read the 20th July.  This had been corrected in the final minutes, which were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
3.  Matters Arising
The only outstanding matter was Item 3 which involved tree repairs at 2 Maison Dieu and The Spinney. Chris Spall had quoted £200 to ‘half top’ the Silver Birch at MD2 and remove the ivy.  Chris had also been asked to look at a diseased Ash at the Spinney. Unfortunately this tree was beyond saving and he quoted £150 for its removal. The Chairman reminded trustees that the tenants at The Spinney had also asked that a branch be removed from another tree as it was obscuring the light. A.P. JL to obtain a further quote for removing that branch from Chris Spall -and apply for planning permission for the tree work. AA to take photos to support the application.
4.  Clerk's Report
Following recent letters to three of the winch hut licensees, Trustees were very pleased to note that the winch huts in need of repair had all been made safe and tidy. A.P. JL to write to these three winch hut licensees to thank them for restoring their huts to good order.
Trustees noted that we had received a helpful letter from John Cary regarding the storage and display of the facsimile charter and Town Regalia. Trustees were in agreement with the RR & M’s proposals for displaying these items and re-affirmed that DTT would contribute towards the cost of display cases for these items.
5.  Gallows Field
Trustees voiced their approval of the photographs of the new hazel hurdle fence. AA also reported that there were several marsh orchids in the Field.
C Freeman was replacing the rotten gate posts at the entrance to Gallows Field this week. 
Alan Miller of Suffolk Wildlife Trust had confirmed that he would be cutting round the perimeter at the end of summer, he had not cut the paths so far this year as the hot weather had burned off most of the grass but would cut the bramble to keep it at bay in the next couple of weeks.  He had advised that a number of supporting posts around the field needed replacing; quotes for this work would be obtained in the autumn.

Further comments which had been received concerning the proposed permissive footpath were considered. The National Trust team at Dunwich Heath had said that they would support this permissive path if the DTT wished to continue with the project, that they had asked the DTT to manage the communication and expectation setting with the residents of Dunwich and to confirm next steps.  The NT would direct any residents with comments or concerns back to the DTT as they were not in a position to get involved.  It was felt that the final decision on whether to ask NT to go ahead with the path was solely for the trustees, with the benefit of NT’s advice, given that the trustees had been elected by the Parish Meeting specifically to administer the assets of the Trust in the best interests of Dunwich residents.
 

6.  Financial review
In the absence of NK there was a brief discussion regarding DTT’s finances which are in good health and very close to the budget.  


7.  Governance 
The terms of office for AA and GA as Parish Nominated Trustees end on 31st December; GA was willing to stand again but AA would not.  A.P. JL to advise the Chairman of the Dunwich Parish Meeting that they would need to elect 2 trustees.
As required by the General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) DTT was now registered with the Information Commissioner’s Office with John Lavery the named Data Protection Officer.  Trustees amended and finalised the draft GDPR letter to tenants. JL to confirm with NK what information was kept.
NM would review the policies in time for the next meeting. Bearing in mind the GDPR requirements she also agreed to review the grants forms.
Trustees were asked to note NM’s new email address. A.P. JL to amend contact detail record. 
KTIB had advised that they were now operating under the name ‘One Broker’.      
8.  Grants
Westleton Village Hall were pleased to report that Stage 2 Big Lottery Application for improvements to Westleton Village Hall had been successful. They had been offered a conditional grant of £460,000. In order to secure the funds they would require matched funding. 

Dunwich Reading Room and Museum had sent in 2 grant applications. One was the customary request for £1,000 towards running costs for the Reading Room to allow local community groups to use the Room free of charge. This was unanimously granted in full by Trustees. The 2nd application was for £654 and was a continuation of a previous grant request for refurbishment of the Reading Room. This was also unanimously granted in full by Trustees. 
9.  Housing
(Reported in confidential appendix.)


10.  Open meeting
Trustees discussed the planning and distribution of tasks for the Open Meeting to be held on Friday 20th July.                         
In case of inclement weather the Reading Room had been booked as the reserve venue.  

11.  AOB
Trustees were asked to comment on the new website. The general view was that the previous site was preferred – but that (considering the constraints of the new design) the ‘New’ site was adequate.
Trustees were informed that nightingales been heard singing in our conservation area.

 
Signed: .........................................................   Dated: ...................................                        
CLERK:  John Lavery, 24 Church View, Holton, Suffolk, IP19 8PB
Tel:  07779 585316        Email:  dttclerk@btinternet.com


